
Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes: August 2, 2013
Attendance: Chairman Gene Chandler, Douglas Garland, David Patch
Reporters: None

Meeting opened at 08:00 AM.

Police Chief Timothy Connifey met with the Selectmen to let them know that Special 
Officer, Richard McClure has been offered a position with the Gorham Police 
Department. McClure has a meeting with the Gorham Police Chief on Monday so it 
appears he may be going with them. Connifey will keep the Selectmen posted. 
Chairman Chandler inquired about getting the old cruiser ready to be put out to bid. Chief 
Connifey stated that he will take care of that.
Chairman Chandler made a motion at 08:45 AM to enter nonpublic session to discuss a 
personnel issue with Chief Connifey per NH RSA 91-A 3 II (a). Selectman Patch 
seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  Chairman Chandler made a motion at 
09:00 AM to end the nonpublic session and to seal the minutes. Selectman Garland 
seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

The Selectmen opened the public hearing for the Community Development Block Grant 
hearing for the grant request for Ragged Mountain. (See attached minutes).

The Selectmen reviewed correspondence, building permits, signed letters and checks 
prior to and throughout the meeting.

Selectman Garland had a prior commitment and had to leave the meeting at 09:30 AM.

Meeting adjourned at 09:45 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.

 


